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SOUTHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 15 SEPTEMBER 2016

Present: Councillors Fitzhenry (Chair), Fuller, Hannides, Morrell, Whitbread, 
Murphy, Savage and T Thomas

Apologies: Councillors Furnell, Moulton and Revd. J Williams

Also in attendance: Councillor Letts, Leader of the Council 

20. APOLOGIES AND CHANGES IN PANEL MEMBERSHIP (IF ANY) 

The Committee noted the apologies of Councillor Furnell and Revd. Williams.  The 
Committee also noted that following receipt of the temporary resignation of Councillor 
Moulton from the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee, the Service Director, 
Legal and Governance, acting under delegated powers, had appointed Councillor P 
Baillie to replace him for the purposes of this meeting.

21. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING (INCLUDING MATTERS ARISING) 

RESOLVED the minutes of the meeting held on 11th August, 2016 be approved and 
signed as a correct record. 

22. FORWARD PLAN - DRAFT COUNCIL STRATEGY 2016-2020 

The Committee considered the Briefing Paper of the Leader of the Council as part of 
the Committee’s consideration of the Forward Plan item, Draft Council Strategy 2016-
2020, requested for discussion from the current Forward Plan. 

RESOLVED:

(i) That the Leader gives consideration to including a performance measure within 
the indicator set that measures added value at secondary school; and

(ii) That Members of the Committee consider the draft indicator set and identify 
additional / alternative measures for consideration by the Executive at 
Cabinet on 20th September.  

23. ESTATE REGENERATION PROGRAMME 

The Committee considered the report of the Leader of the Council setting out the 
proposed high level strategy for Estate Regeneration in Southampton.  

The Committee discussed with the Leader the revised approach being taken with 
regards to the changing social vision of estate regeneration by looking at the mix of 
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accommodation within a block and engaging with the residents regarding the design, 
mix, quality, construction costs and efficiency of the housing stock. 

The Committee looked forward to receiving updates on progress in due course.   

24. MONITORING SCRUTINY RECOMMENDATIONS TO THE EXECUTIVE 

The Committee received and noted the report of the Service Director, Legal and 
governance detailing the actions of the Executive and monitoring progress of the 
recommendations of the Committee.


